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February, 2009 Meeting - Manchester
Businessmen/M erchants 1860s to 1930s

Howard Parr presented an
interesting and humorous
program entitled
“Manchester Businessmen/

Merchants 1860s to 1930s.”

The opening of the Erie
Canal in 1825 brought
settlersto Michigan from
New England. Manchester
was built much like villages
back East with a commons
area (Wurster Park and the
Gazebo). The style of the
buildings reflected the
Y ankee heritage of the first
settlers. The downtown area was built by master tradesmen and
builders without a survey, without a master plan or zoning
ordinances, without government grants or tax incentives or even
architects, building codes, or blueprints. Among the businessmen
Howard focused on were John Wuerthner, Fred Widmayer, John
Hamstead “Ham” Kingsley, Arthur James (Jim) Waters, and Mat D.
Blosser.

John Wuerthner was a tailor who came from Germany in 1871. For
many years, his clothing store was located in the building where
Frank’s Restaurant is now. One of his sons, Carl, operated a glove
wholesale business from an outbuilding behind the store. A successor
business, Wuerthner Gloves, till operates in Jackson, Michigan.

Continued on page 2



‘February, 2009 Meeting continued I

Fred Widmayer bought out Kingsey Hardware in 1882 and formed the Widmayer Hardware business
that continued for 90 years. The business started in the Rehful and Kapp Building where the video and
carpet stores are now. In 1930, the business moved across the street to where the Antiques Mall is. In
1940, it moved to the new Widmayer Hardware building—the present location of the post office.

John Hamstead “Ham” Kingsley was a rabid Republican and did not agree with the imposition of the
3-percent salestax enacted by the Democrat-controlled State Legidature. The first cent of the tax was
charged after the first 17 cents in purchases. When Howard was clerking inthe A & P Store in 1936, he

remembers Ham making many trips and buying items totaling 17 cents or less to avoid paying the tax.

Arthur James (Jim) Waters was an attorney who had a reputation for the feisty defense of his clients. He
was a prime mover in the effort to organize the Union Savings Bank. He also built the “castle” house at
the corner of Washington and Duncan streets. There was a rather boisterous celebration when the WWI
Armistice was announced. The story goes that the celebration ended with a ride through Main Street in
the wee hours of the morning with Jim in the rumble seat joining those carousing and taking pot shots
with a .22 rifle at the eagle above the bank door.

Mat D. Blosser published the Manchester Enterprise from 1868 until 1939—72 years. He also had a
business in job printing and bookbinding. He reported on the meetings he attended and he wrote articles
and editorials. He reported on events fairly and those write-ups were the basis for Manchester’ s First
Hundred Years.

|Recent Aquisition I by Howard Parr

Tubby’s Bored

Barney Watson, local carpenter on Buss Road, dropped by unannounced one morning to drop off
something he had called me about along time ago - a scrap of board he cut off when putting in a basement
door in the “house behind Koebbe Welding on Territorial”. He thought the Society might be interested in it.
The more he showed me about what one side of the board contained, the greater my interest became.

Inscriptions on the board include the date, July 30, 1930 and the Lowery family name, indicating to me that
the house is today’ s 501 Territorial, the only one behind Koebbe Welding at that time. (The Bert Lowery fam-
ily lived there when | walked that way on the way home from school.) Their son’s name Albert (Tubby) Low-
ery appears on the board. He must have had lots of spare time or possibly needed a Scout merit badge project,
for al images were burned on this four inch piece of pineboard with a magnifying glass and the sun. A magni-
fying glass and the sun are drawn on the board in addition to the words.

continued on page 6, see Aquisition
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In the last issue we saw an overal view of the Olio curtain which was located in Goodyear Hall, later
Arbeiter Hall. Here are closer views of the advertisements painted on the Olio curtain, starting from
the upper-left corner and moving clockwise around the central scene on the cuertain.




|The Olio Curtain continued I

MPT SERuCE

At the top, center of the curtain is the German word
“ Eintracht” which trandatesto “ Unity”

At the bottom, center of the curtain is an advertisement

for the Manchester Lumber Company which is followed by
the logan of the Hoover Carpet Sweeper: “It Beats As It
Sweeps As It Cleans’. The slogan is very faint and difficult
to see, both on the curtain and in the photograph.



March, 2009 Meeting - Early Methodists In

Southern Michigan

The Rev. Mr. Peter Harris, pastor of Sharon United Methodist
Church, presented an overview of the early Methodist ministry,
churches and congregations in the southern part of the Michigan
territory, later the State of Michigan.

Pastor Harris began by showing a small Methodist songbook
published in 1884 which was passed down to him from his great-
grandmother. He also showed a small book from his grandfather,
published in 1841, on the history of Methodism in Michigan. The
Methodists were the first Protestants to settle in the Detroit area
between 1781-1786; they were Moravians. At that time Detroit
was atrading post in the swampy wilderness. In 1805, when
Michigan became aterritory, it was sparsely populated, with 80
percent of the people being French and the remaining 20 percent
being English.

Early Methodist preachers did missionary work, emphasizing education, inner holiness and a holy
lifestyle. By 1810 Detroit had a small Methodist congregation but The War of 1812 set things in flux.
Methodist preachers began to ride wide circuits to reach the faithful, the trips being long, difficult, and
fraught with dangers. The preachers travelled through wilderness, over icy or flooded rivers, and through
swamps. One preacher, who had to cover Monroe, River Rouge and Detroit, complained about the
weather and the anti-religious sentiments of the traders.

As a consequence of the Treaty of 1821 new settlers arrived and roads were being plotted. Reverend
John Baughman was the first lifetime Methodist preacher in the region and Reverend Pilcher collected let-
ters and reminiscences about early Methodists. In 1831 a 400 mile long circuit was established which one
preacher tried to cover every three weeks. Manchester was on this circuit, which included Ann Arbor,
Adrian, Marshall and Coldwater. Reverend Harris passed around a map of these early preaching circuits.

In 1869, the Evangelical United Brethren merged with the Methodists to form the Methodist church of
that era. The Methodist preachers typicaly held revival type meetings or camp meetings and were known
as “shouting Methodists’. Over time the northern Methodists became calmer, but in the South a number of
lay preachers are till active. The early Methodist Church grew largely by conversion of immigrants.

|June, 2009 Meeting - The Annual PicnicI

The annual potluck picnic will be hosted by Ray and Karen Berg at 7705 Eisman Rd. The festivities will be in
Ray and Karen’s barn on June 11th and the starting time is 6:30 PM.

There are no general membership meetings in July and August so our next scheduled meeting will be in
September, 2009, which is the Annual Meeting and the election of officers for the MAHS. More information
about the September meeting will be provided in the August, 2009 issue of the newdetter. Information about
meetings is aso listed on the MAHS website at manchesterareahistoricalsociety.org






